Glendale Community College

Foundational Skills Committee Meeting

                                                       May 16, 2011

                                                      SF 107-2:00 PM

                     MINUTES                                  UNADOPTED
Present:
Michael Ritterbrown, Jan Young, Ellen Oppenberg, Terrence Yu, Rick Perez,

                 Brenda Jones, Amir Nour, Kathy Flynn, Megan Ernst, Tatyana Bartholomew, Jeanette Stirdivant, Kathy Holmes, Joy Cook, Ed Karpp, Hasmik Simidyan,  Suzy Sargsyan 

Guest:       Peter  Stathis, Diane Chia

Absent:     Mary Mirch, Anahit Melikyan 

I.            Call to Order


The meeting was called to order at 2:10PM.

II.
Approval of Minutes
MSC (Holmes, Cook) 1 abstention
               Minutes from the May 2, 2011 meeting were approved as written.
III.
   English High School Collaborative 

               Stipends came out considerably higher than they had projected. More money

               may need to be given to this project to cover those costs. If the money is  

               already there for the English Collaborative, we don’t need to do anything. 

               A motion was made that if not enough money is in the account, we will extend 

               funding by $6500.
               MSC ( Stirdivant,Cook)
IV.          Meeting With Ron Nakasone
               Ron offered to help us reconcile and if we come up with a reasonable proposal 

               that exceeds the $409,000 allocation, administration may be able to work with 

               us.  There may be some more funds available to us from a previous fiscal year.

V.           Last Meeting’s Idea Revisited
               Much discussion ensued about the idea that Michael Ritterbrown proposed to 

               the committee at the last meeting. The Garfield Library, NC, Collaboratives, 
               Career Assessment, Math Common Finals, Math Career, CRESL were  

               discussed again
VI.         More Projects Considered    
              Re-design of Math 155, Math Adjunct Faculty Mentoring, Student Services 

              Techs for English, Math and NC  were discussed. As a result, the budget draft

              was changed.

VII.       Learning Center/IMPACT Proposal  
              Michael Ritterbrown explained why the Learning Center director is requesting 

              more RTEP for this project.  He stated that it is because there is more load on
              the director if he is going to create directed learning activities (DLAs, manage

              and schedule more workshops, do pre and post assessments of workshops).
VIII.     Basic Skills Coordinator
             Ellen Oppenberg presented a revised detailed list of  responsibilities for this role 

             and proposed that 50% RTEP (reduced from 80%) be considered.

Next Meeting

A need for one was discussed and will possibly occur before the end of the semester. No date set.
Transcribed by:  Ellen Oppenberg

